January 11, 1980

Mr. John M. Chowning Professor of Music Stanford University Stanford, CA 94305

Dear Professor Chowning:

Thank you for your letter of January 3, 1980. It is with regret, however, that I must advise you that, while your project is a worthy one, all of the funds we have available for such purposes have already been earmarked and it is not possible for us to give you any assistance at this time.

With all good wishes in your undertaking, I am

Yours very truly,

Barnabas Mchenky

mag

PRESIDENT:

LILA ACHESON WALLACE

VICE PRESIDENT:

DEWITT WALLACE

SECRETARY: WILLIAM BARNABAS MCHENRY